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Dear Friends,
 
At Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver, we believe in the power of growth. In each of our Clubs, we cultivate an
environment where kids and teens can put down roots, flourish, and reach their highest potential. Throughout fiscal
year 2024, we've watched with pride as our Club members developed in confidence, capability, and character—
proving that when young people have the right environment to grow, there's no limit to what they can achieve. 

This year, we expanded our reach to nurture more dreams than ever before, connecting with more than 40,000
young people through our community programs and events. Each success story represents an investment in a
brighter future for our Colorado community. We're particularly proud of our continued expansion into Aurora,
where we opened four new Clubs in 2024, bringing our total to 27 Clubs across Metro Denver. Each new location
blazes a trail of possibility in its neighborhood, creating spaces where dreams can thrive and potential knows no
bounds. 

After more than a decade as a Club member, our own Nashara E. was named the Colorado State Youth of the Year
and earned runner-up honors for the Southwest Regional Youth of the Year. Through months of intensive
preparation, public speaking coaching, and leadership development, Nashara found her voice and shared her
powerful story of resilience and determination. Her achievement shows every Club kid that when you grow here,
your dreams can take you anywhere. 

Our commitment to providing safe, enriching spaces also earned national recognition this year. Ranking in the 90th
percentile for safety across all Boys & Girls Clubs of America and receiving the Safety on Wheels award at the
Southwest Leadership Conference reflects our dedication to creating secure foundations for every young person. 

None of these achievements would be possible without our visionary Board of Directors, generous donors,
passionate volunteers, skilled team members, and dedicated community partners. Your investment in our mission
helps each Club member explore their passions and reach their greatest potential. Every skill developed, every goal
reached, and every dream realized grows thanks to your support. 

Thank you for helping us create bright futures. Together, we're cultivating the next generation of leaders,
innovators, and changemakers right here in Metro Denver. 

Sincerely,

Valeri Pappas 

Chairwoman of the Board of Directors

Erin Porteous 

 
Chief Executive Officer 
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To provide our Club members with a safe, supportive,
fun, and enriching environment that inspires and
empowers them to achieve their greatest potential. 

We believe all kids will have the opportunity to
achieve their greatest potential.

RESPECT
We recognize that each person has equal, intrinsic
worth and deserves to be treated with dignity. 

INTEGRITY
We operate with honesty and hold ourselves
accountable for all words and actions. 
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TEAMWORK
We collaborate openly on common goals to leverage
the expanded knowledge of our entire community. 

INNOVATION
We seek out and embrace new possibilities that can
increase our impact. 

EXCELLENCE
We set high expectations and work hard to achieve them by engaging in continuous learning
and improvement. 
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More young leaders now have safe, enriching
environments, offering academic support, arts,
sports, leadership development, and much more. In
addition, Club members benefit from daily meals and
specialized social-emotional learning resources,
equipping them with the tools needed for personal
and emotional growth.  

This significant milestone reflects our vision for a
future where all kids have the opportunity to reach
their full potential.  

This past year, Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver took a
significant step forward in expanding impact across our
community. Thanks to the unwavering support of our
donors, partners, and local leaders, we successfully
opened four new Clubs!  

With the opening of new Clubs at Aurora Quest, Dalton
Elementary, Tollgate Elementary, and Dartmouth
Elementary—through a continued strategic partnership
with Aurora Public Schools—we have expanded to a total
of 27 Clubs, the largest service area in our history. These
new Clubs help ensure more kids and families across
Metro Denver have access to life-changing programs.  
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Gender
38%

25%

RACE AND ETHNICITY

Male

52.67%52.67%
Female

47.12%47.12%

Trans Male
0.05%0.05%

Trans Female
0.05%0.05%

of Club members live in single-
parent households.  

of Club members are part of a
family with three children.   

$30,000$30,000
is the median annual household
income for our families.

GENDER

OUR FAMILIES
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63.67%
Hispanic/Latino

19%
Black or African

American

10.68%
White

3.85%
Multi-racial

1.45%
Asian

0.56%
Pacific Islander

0.79%
American Indian or

Native Alaskan



For more than eleven years, Nashara has called Denver Broncos
Boys & Girls Club her second home. From a curious and shy Club
kid, she has grown into an empowered young leader, finding her
voice within the Club’s supportive environment. 

Throughout her journey, Nashara worked hard to excel
academically. Support from Club staff and academic programs at
her Boys & Girls Club fueled her passion for learning. This
dedication paid off when she graduated from Northfield High
School in May 2024 with a remarkable 4.0 GPA. Now, she’s
embarked on a new chapter at Colorado State University, where
she is majoring in Psychology with the goal of becoming a sports
therapist. 

Denver Broncos Boys & Girls Club nurtured Nashara’s 
leadership potential, providing her opportunities to learn and 
take ownership of meaningful community projects. She 
co-founded the March for Peace, an annual 5K walk and run
bringing together hundreds of community members to 
promote peace and unity. She’s become a role model and 
mentor through programs like Cherish, a girls’ mentoring 
initiative, and RISE, where she champions social justice and 
leads her peers in advocating for change. 
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2024 Senior City Youth of the Year Winner
2024 Colorado State Youth of the Year 

NASHARA E. C L U B  M E M B E R  S P O T L I G H T



In the world of athletics, Nashara has thrived as
both a basketball star and an advocate for
healthy living. She inspires younger Club
members by showing how wellness is about
cultivating a positive mindset and making healthy
choices to nurture a full and thriving life.  
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The mental health resources at her Club have been
instrumental in Nashara’s journey. Through
meaningful conversations with Club staff and
mentors, she developed the resilience and
confidence to navigate life’s challenges. Reflecting
on her experiences, Nashara says, "With the help of
programs like Cherish, Torch Club, and basketball, I
was able to find my confidence to inspire and lead."  

As Nashara steps confidently into her future, she
carries a profound sense of purpose and the
unwavering support of her Club community.
Through her journey from a shy Club kid to a
community leader, she has shown how with
dedication, support, and opportunity, one person
can create endless ripples of positive change.
Nashara’s story is a living legacy of the potential
within every young person to lead, inspire, and
create lasting change.   



In 1982, Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver
welcomed George Patterson to our team as an
invaluable Art Specialist at J. Churchill Owen Boys
& Girls Club. Originally from Pennsylvania, George
came to Colorado with a background in art
education. Upon seeing an ad for an arts specialist
job, he seized the opportunity to use his skills to
make a difference. For over four decades, George
has continued to make his art room a space where
Club kids feel inspired to explore, create, and grow. 

George leads Club members in many annual
cherished art projects, from the Easter Hat Parade
to the Pinewood Derby, but his favorite is
decorating the annual haunted house. The
haunted house draws teens into the art room to
help create spooky decorations and a haunting
atmosphere. “I normally don’t spend that much
time with so many teens,” George shares. “It’s
amazing, and honestly, I really enjoy scaring the
bejeebers out of the kids!” The haunted house
has become a Club tradition, inspiring creativity,
teamwork, and a little bit of spooky fun. 
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George's mentorship in the Club extends far
beyond teaching artistic techniques. George
instills valuable lessons in resilience, self-
belief, and respect. One special mentor
connection George has maintained over the
years is with Mia, a Club alumna now studying
at CU Boulder. As a young artist, Mia
treasured her time in the art room with
George. Together, they began a painting
group where the members painted 6” x 6”
canvases based on a shared theme and then
revealed their finished works. Mia continues
to visit the Club and share new and unfinished
pieces with George, seeking his guidance to
help elevate her artwork. With George’s
mentorship, Mia continues to grow as an
artist, always eager to learn and improve. 

Every year, George welcomes a new wave of
Club members, each bringing unique stories
and talents. George shared, “I hope to
encourage kids to give their best effort in
any project, whether it’s a simple coloring
page or an intricate sculpture.” George’s
influence not only shapes Club members'
artistic journeys but also extends into their
lives long after they leave the art room. His
impact will live on in the creativity he has
inspired and the lives he has shaped, one
masterpiece at a time. 
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Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver continues to take pride in investing in the wellbeing and financial security of our
team members as part of our commitment to being an employer of choice. Our benefits offerings include
comprehensive employer-paid benefits, such as medical insurance, short and long-term disability, and life and
accidental death and dismemberment insurance. Further, our medical insurance is competitive with options like a no-
cost Colorado Doctor’s Plan and an affordable traditional PPO, ensuring access to high-quality care. These benefits
not only protect the health of our employees and their families but also provide financial peace of mind, aligning with
our mission to support the staff who make an impact on our Club members.  
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We empower our team members to build a secure future through a robust 401(k) retirement plan featuring a 9%
employer match and flexible investment options. This commitment to total compensation ensures our staff are
supported beyond their base salaries. For instance, an employee earning the average salary of $55,000 benefits
from a total compensation value of $64,900 when benefits are included. By offering competitive and
comprehensive benefits, we attract and retain talented individuals dedicated to advancing our mission and serving
our Club members effectively.  

 The value of our benefits** can be seen in the graph below: 

Base Salary (Annual) Benefits

$110,000 $13,200

$90,000 $10,800

$75,000 $9,000

$63,500 $7,620

$55,000 $6,600

$50,000 $6,000

$45,000 $5,400

$123,200

$100,800

$84,000

$71,120

$61,600

$56,000

$50,400
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*Average salary across Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver
** The value of benefits is calculated using the average cost of the employer contribution for medical insurance, life/AD&D, and 401(k). Actual value is dependent on coverage level
and employee 401(k) contribution.

*
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*Not pictured: Rebecca Duran and Michael Mells
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89%

I love being a member at the Club because
we all have the opportunities to learn and
grow every day.

 - Alejandro, age 13, Club member  
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99%
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As a Club member, I have gained invaluable
lessons and experiences that have all
contributed to the young leader I am today.

- Leslie, age 19, Club alumna 
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I find that playing sports not only keeps me
healthy but also helps me clear my mind. It
is a fun and rewarding way to stay active
and engaged in life.

 - Isabel, age 11, Club member 

350,000350,000

93%
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88%

*   2023-2024 National Youth Outcomes Initiative Club Member Data from 
     the 2023-2024 program year 
**  2023-2024 Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver Kid Perception Data 
+   2023-2024 Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver Program Data 

In the Club, I can just be who I am. I don't
need to worry about other people's
thoughts about me. It's okay to be
different here. This makes me really
happy and feel that I belong.

- Kadesh, age 15, Club member 



O U R  P R O G R A M S  |  P A G E  2 1

S O C I A L - E M O T I O N A L  L E A R N I N G   

S U M M E R  P R O G R A M M I N G  

C O M M U N I T Y  P A R T N E R S H I P S  
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350,000
meals and snacks

We served more than
350,000 balanced meals and

snacks to Club members

45,000
pounds of food
We distributed more than

45,000 pounds of nutritious food
to families across our Clubs

Ensuring every Club member has the fuel they need to thrive. 
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October 27, 2023 March 5, 2024 April 20, 2024December 14, 2023December 5, 2023

Jack A. Vickers Boys & Girls Club
celebrated 10 years of service in
Northeast Park Hill, uniting community
partners for a family celebration
honoring a decade of impact. Each year,
over 500 young members find a safe
space for growth, leadership, and
connection, embodying 
the Nancy P. Anschutz 
Center's vision of 
community and hope. 

Celebrating 10 Years at Jack A.
Vickers Boys & Girls Club

Thanks to incredible support 
from over 300 donors, Boys 
& Girls Clubs of Metro Denver 
raised a record-breaking $409,079 on
Colorado Gives Day, ensuring access to
transformative programs for tens of
thousands of kids and teens across
Metro Denver.  

Breaking Records on 
Colorado Gives Day

With the support of our generous
community and our incredible partners
at CBS Colorado, King Soopers, and
KBCO, we filled more than 700 boxes
with toys, making it a record-breaking
year for our annual Toy Drive.  

Largest Together for Colorado
Toy Drive Ever

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro 
Denver and Simply Good 
announced their groundbreaking collaboration, the
Spark & Spoon Project. This transformative
partnership for a healthier future is dedicated to
addressing food insecurity, childhood obesity, health
equity, and nutrition education.  

Igniting Change with the 
Spark & Spoon Project

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver’s
Gala: Infinite Possibilities, presented
by Suncor, was an inspiring night of
connection and celebration that
raised over $1 million for our Club
programs and services, making it the
most successful Gala in our
organization’s history. 

Showcasing Infinite Possibilities at
the Annual Gala

MOMENTS TO CELEBRATE
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May 18, 2024 August 12, 2024June 20, 2024

The Pride Party and Diversity 
in Expression Art Exhibit brought
together staff, allies, and friends in a
celebration of inclusion, showcasing
unique art pieces that reflected identity
and the rich diversity within our
community. This joyous event
highlighted the power of art to connect
and celebrate our differences. 

Celebrating Diversity and
Inclusion at the First Staff
Pride Event

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro 
Denver received the Safety on Wheels Award from Boys &
Girls Clubs of America during the 2024 Southwest Leadership
Conference. This award recognizes our dedication to ensuring
our Club members' safety whether in the Club or out exploring
all that Colorado has to offer. 

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver and
Kroenke Sports Charities strengthened
our long-standing partnership. The
Denver Nuggets and Colorado
Avalanche committed to a three-year
Clubhouse Sponsorship of Arthur E.
Johnson and William E. Cope Clubs
respectively. This will enhance 
sports programs, 
empowering Denver's 
youth and instilling a 
strong sense of community. 

August 28, 2024 September 2024

Dedicated to opening doors to critical
resources to promote health equity, the
Health Resource Fair bridged the gap
between available resources and
community members in need. The
event provided crucial access and
education to families in the Denver area
including flu & COVID vaccines,
cholesterol testing, 
Medicaid enrollment, 
and other public 
benefits enrollment.  

Supporting Health Equity at the
Second Health Resource Fair 

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver
opened four new Boys & Girls Clubs for
the 2024-2025 school year in
partnership with Aurora Public Schools.
This exciting initiative brings Boys &
Girls Clubs of Metro Denver to a total of
27 Clubs throughout Metro Denver.  

Expanding Our Impact at Four
New Clubs in Aurora

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro
Denver Awarded Safety on
Wheels Award

Building Community with New
Kroenke Sports Partnership
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Revenue Expenses Sources of
Contributions
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FINANCIALS

Contributions
Investment Income, net
Government Grants
Special Events
Contract Revenue
Raffle Revenue
In-Kind
Membership Dues
Other

Total Revenue                           $37,564,493

Programs for Kids 
Raffle
Fundraising
Administration

Total Expenses                    $27,922,810

Corporations
Foundations
Individuals
Bequests

Total Contributions     $8,768,923

$8,768,922
$10,184,706
$5,108,726
$1,534,472
$2,810,941
$5,048,580
$3,946,129
$58,819
$103,198

$18,683,872
$3,892,989
$2,306,932
$3,039,017

$3,110,400
$1,801,792
$2,312,048
$1,544,683



TRANSPARENCY
GuideStar Platinum Seal

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver is among the highest rated nonprofit
organizations by GuideStar. We have earned GuideStar’s Platinum Seal of
Transparency by voluntarily sharing the measures of progress and results
used to pursue our mission. For more than 60 years, our continuous
commitment to financial health and transparency has been foundational
in developing our reputation as one of the most trusted youth-serving
organizations in Colorado.

Charity Navigator Four-Star Charity

Charity Navigator’s two main objectives are to help donors and celebrate
the work of charities. They draw from a knowledge base of research,
analysis, and constituent feedback to develop and provide ratings across
the categories of Impact & Measurement, Accountability & Finance, Culture
& Community, and Leadership & Adaptability. Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro
Denver is proud to receive Charity Navigators highest possible rating. T R A N S P A R E N C Y  |  P A G E  2 8
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver’s Board of Directors is made up
of business and community leaders dedicated to helping Denver’s
young people realize their greatest potential. The Board of Directors
provides governance, fiduciary oversight, and strategic direction to
the organization. Additionally, our Board of Directors helps build a
network of like-minded community members and organizations who
are ready to support Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver in
achieving its mission. The following were independent, voting
members of Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver’s Board of
Directors during fiscal year 2024. For a list of current Board of
Directors members, visit bgcmd.org/about/board. 

OUR COMMUNITY

Chris Albi, King Soopers/City Market 
Dan Ball, RBC Wealth Management 
Jim Bershof, OZ Architecture 
Marc Braunstein, Community Leader 
Max Caulkins, Thrumcap Capital 
Robert J. Clark, Community Leader 
Jeanne Collopy, Community Leader 
Marc Diamant, Brownstein Hyatt Farber  
     Schreck, LLP 
Jacalyn Forléo, Zenith Home Loans 
Dr. Oswaldo Grenardo, Ryon Medical 
     Associates
Heather Han, U.S. Bank 
Larry Harmsen, Community Leader
Brian Holland, Mortenson Construction 
Mark Hopkins, Rallyday Partners  
Nikki Jain-Brown, Fidelity Investments 

Chad Jones, Charles Schwab 
Franz Kettwig, Emporia Home Services 
Andy Klein, Westside Investment Partners 
Laurie Korneffel, Maxar 
Damani Leech, Denver Broncos Football Club 
RJ McArthur, Plante Moran 
Brian McDonald, Morgan Stanley 
Marc McDonough, TIFIN@Work 
Zach McGuire, MasTec Advanced 
     Technologies 
Andrew Morrison, Community Leader 
Jeff Nelligan, Morgan Stanley Wealth 
      Management 
Joe Nimmons, Huntington National Bank  
Chris Rapp, Apex IT 
Stephanie Rideau, Comcast 
Suzanne Rivera, McKinsey & Company 

Warren Schlichting, LegalShield  
Benjamin Schulein, La Luna Resources 
Rafat Shehadeh, Prologis 
Robert M. Shopneck, Pinetree Financial 
     Partners 
Joe Slavik, Howell Construction 
Joe C. Smith Jr., Bartlit Beck, LLP 
Walker Stapleton, SonomaWest Holdings  
Kent Stemper, BluSky 
Brian Suchand, Suncor  
Geoff Tanner, Simply Good 
Nancy Thonen, Community Leader
Michael Touff, Community Leader 
Joe Van Haselen, MidWestOne Bank 
Lon Welsh, Your Castle Real Estate
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ASSOCIATE BOARD Chanida Clarkston, Solved by 
     Software Co. 
Ryan Dorsey, JE Dunn Construction 
Sarah Haertl, Colorado Credit Union 
Ross Haskell, The True Life 
     Companies 
Jim Henderson, Davis Graham & 
     Stubbs LLP  

Jason Hudson, Ardent Mills 
Art Kotowski, Morgan Stanley 
Jerrod Milton, Community Leader 
Andrew Naleid, Mortenson 
     Construction 
Amanda Nielsen, Box 
Daniel Rodriguez, Canvas Credit 
     Union 

SPONSORS & PARTNERS

Clubhouse Champions
$500,000+ Sponsorship

The Anschutz
Foundation

Clubhouse Sponsors
$100,000+ Sponsorship

Shopneck Family
Foundation
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Healthy Lifestyles Program Sponsor
$200,000+ Sponsorship



Adams County
Adams County School District 14
Ann Nicholson Naughton Family 
     Foundation
Giuseppe and Maureen Battaglioli
Caring For Colorado Foundation
City of Brighton
City of Lakewood
Comcast
Patricia Crown
Dish Network
DSST Elevate Northeast High School
Gay Faris and Dave Farmer
Good Wood Club
Jefferson County
Johnson Charitable Trust
Johnson Foundation of the Rockies
Andy Klein
Liberty Global, Inc.
RJ McArthur
Brian and Mayme McDonald
Chris Rapp and Lauren Schwartz
Roy A. Hunt Foundation
Walker and Jenna Stapleton
The Boeing Company
The City of Commerce City
Lon and Teresa Welsh

The Board of Directors and staff of Boys & Girls Clubs of Metro Denver express their deepest
appreciation to the individuals, corporations, and foundations who contributed during fiscal
year 2024. Although space limitations only allow us to list donors whose gifts were $10,000
and above, we are deeply grateful for the support of all our dedicated supporters.   

Aurora Public Schools
City and County of Denver
Denver Broncos Foundation
McKenna Trust
State of Colorado
U.S. Department of Education
Westminster Public Schools

$500,000+ 

$250,000 - $499,999 
Boys & Girls Clubs of America
Estate of Judi Ferguson
Suncor

Anonymous
The Anschutz Foundation
BuildStrong Education Foundation
Caring for Denver Foundation
Charles Schwab & Co., Inc.
Colorado Rockies Baseball Club
Tres and Keisha Coors
Denver Public Schools
Farhad and Mary Ebrahimi
Jefferson County Public Schools
KIPP Colorado Schools
Kroenke Sports Charities
Mary Anderson Harrison   
     Foundation
Shopneck Family Foundation
Simply Good

$100,000 - $249,999 

$50,000-$99,999 

$10,000-$49,999 
Anonymous
Michael and Elaine Ackerman
Adolph Coors Foundation
Aegon Transamerica Foundation
Alameda Corridor Business
    Improvement District
Scott and Kelle Ansel
Ardent Mills, LLC
Asbury Automotive Group LLC
Dan and Carolyn Ball
Bartlit Beck LLP
Bellco Credit Union
Jim and Shelley Bershof
BluSky
Board of County Commissioners of 
     Summit County
Kent and Tracy Bozarth
James Burton and Alice Fairbanks-
     Burton
Bushong Family Foundation
The Butler Family Fund
Catalyst Foundation
Max and Ramey Caulkins
Caulkins Family Foundation
Justin and Marie Chalfant
Choksi Family Giving Fund
Bob and Kathy Clark
Cliff Foundation
Chris Koenigs and Jeanne Collopy
Colorado Credit Union

Why Not You Foundation
Zenith Home Loans

Colorado Department of Public 
     Safety
Moria and Brian Cox
Crevier Family Foundation
Deane Family Fund
Deckers Brands
Delwest
Denver Department of Public Health 
     & Environment
Denver Post Season to Share
Denver School of Science and 
     Technology
Marcus and Wendy Divita
DPR Foundation
Andrew Eigner
El Pomar Foundation
Engineered Demolition
Finish Line Youth Foundation
First Interstate BancSystem 
     Foundation
Greg and Francine Floerke
Jacalyn and Marcio Forléo
Frederic C. Hamilton Foundation
Dave and Laurie Gallegos
Caleb and Sidney Gates
Gates Family Foundation
good times restaurants, inc.
Great Outdoors Colorado
Green Valley Ranch Foundation
Kurtis and Mary Haeger
Larry and Michelle Harmsen
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Phil and Elizabeth Hawkins
Herbalife Family Foundation
James and Phyllis Howell
Howell Construction
Huntington
InterMountain Healthcare
Chad and Nicole Jones
Justin Simmons Foundation
Kaiser Permanente Foundation
Laurie Korneffel
Dave and Gail Liniger
Evan and Ashley Linn
Marathon Petroleum Corporation
Mark and Maureen Miller Family
    Foundation
MasTec Advanced Technologies
Nathan and Danielle Maves
Estate of Dennis J. McCormick
Marc and Elizabeth McDonough
MDC/Richmond American Homes
    Foundation
Aaron and Maureen Medlock
MidFirst Bank
Mile High United Way
James J. Mitchell Trust
Mortenson
Murphy Company
Will F. Nicholson, III
Omnium
Oracle
Tom and Baba Owen
Taylor and Nancy Owen
Patch My PC

$10,000-$49,999 Continued Estate of Perry Peine
William and Marilyn Plummer
Polly A. Levee Charitable Trust
Porsche Littleton
Prologis
RBC Wealth Management
Regency Electric, Inc.
Steve and Alison Richards
RJ Clark Family Foundation
Rose Community Foundation
Carol Ann Rothman
Stacy and Allison Schmidt
Benjamin and Alessandra Schulein
Joseph C. Smith, Jr.
STACK Infrastructure
Strear Family Foundation Inc.
Brad and Amy Swanson
Taco Bell Foundation
The Kroger Foundation
The Salah Foundation
TJX Foundation
Michael and Pegi Touff
Tracy Family Foundation
U.S. Bank
U.S. Bank Foundation
Dan VanDerWerff and Megan
    Riccolo
Virginia W. Hill Charitable
    Foundation
Scott and Trina White
Williams Companies
Estate of George F. & Ethel A.
    Wollgast
Yasso Game On! Foundation
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Because of the incredible dedication of our supporters, community partners,
donors, and everyone who believes in our mission, we reached over 40,000 kids
across our 27 Clubs in Metro Denver during the past program year. 

As we expand into new communities, the need for our programs is clearer than
ever. Together, we’re creating opportunities for the next generation of leaders
across Metro Denver, one Club member at a time. 

Thank you for your continued commitment to nurturing bright futures with us. 
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